Action Items
DC Meeting – January 20, 2017
Nashville, TN


[Items highlighted in green require action before the March DC meeting.  Items highlighted in blue shall be included on the agenda at a future CACC meeting.  Items highlighted in yellow are those which were voted on during the meeting].

· Laura Liesman made a motion to approve the September 19, 2016 Directors Council minutes.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion approved: 14-0.

· Mark Corino requested the original committee/group who assisted in formatting the GCU proposal reconvene and make the necessary changes.  

· Laura Liesman requested the components of the Henry Schein contract be included in a document for institutions to reference.

· Ben DiNallo made a motion to have Wilmington host the Fall 2017 Golf Championships.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion Passed:  14-0.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Ronnie Palmer made a motion to have the men’s lacrosse championship semifinals on Friday, April 27, the women’s semis on Saturday, April 28, and to have both championship finals on Sunday, April 29. Furthermore, to have the men’s banquet on Thursday, April 26 and the women’s banquet on Friday, April 27.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion passed: 14-0.  

· Ronnie Palmer made a motion to adopt the following Championships Committee structure recommendation for the 2017-18 basketball championship:  The 2018 quarterfinals will begin on the Tuesday immediately following the conclusion of the regular season.  If a school is hosting a single quarterfinal game (regardless of men or women), the game will be played at 7PM. If a school is hosting a quarterfinal doubleheader, then the game times will be 5:30PM & 7:30PM.  The order of games in the quarterfinals will be determined by which gender plays first during championship weekend.   Ben DiNallo seconded.  Motion passed:  14-0.

· Tom Shirley requested roster size limit recommendations be submitted by the Directors Council members to assist in the development of a formal proposal to be reviewed at the March meeting.  

· The concept of requiring each participating institution to have an administrator travel to CACC Championship events will be revisited in March.

· Lynn Tubman made a motion to adopt men’s lacrosse schedule version 3.  Laura Liesman seconded.   Motion passed: 5-1-8.  

· Mark Corino requested the ADs submit Foundation for the Future spending proposals to the conference office.  

· Laura Liesman made a motion to add “(undergraduate or graduate)” to the CACC Intra-Conference Transfer Policy.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion passed:  13-1. 

· Tom Shirley made a motion to add to each sport code that all approved banquet expenses for travel parties will be covered by the Championship Enhancement fund through the conference office.  Ben DiNallo seconded. Motion Passed:  14-0.
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Summary of Actions - DRAFT
CACC DIRECTOR’S COUNCIL
Friday, January 20, 2017 – 1:00PM
Canal A – Located in Delta Mezzanine on Level M

Present:
Bloomfield:  Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino and Dean Johnson
Chestnut Hill:  Lynn Tubman
Concordia: Kathy Laoutaris
Dominican: Joe Clinton and Kelly-Ann Di Giulio Light
Felician: Ben DiNallo
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman
Goldey-Beacom: Tom Brennan, Chuck Hammond, and Jeremy Benoit
Holy Family: Robin Arnold
Nyack: Keith Davie and Storm Glautier
Philadelphia: Tom Shirley
Post: Ronnie Palmer, AJ McNamara, and John Hopkins
Sciences: Marc Caserio
Wilmington:  Erin Harvey and Dan Lauletta
CACC Staff:  Commissioner, Dan Mara; Associate Commissioner, Doug DeBiase; and Associate Commissioner, Ellen O’Brien
NCAA Staff:  Amanda Conklin

Meeting commenced at 1:08PM

I. Director’s Council Meeting – September 19, 2016 (Supplement #1)
a. Laura Liesman made a motion to approve the September 19, 2016 Directors Council minutes.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion approved: 14-0.

II. Athletic Direct Reports Meeting – October 6, 2016 (Supplement #2)
a. John Burke was elected as Chair of the CACC Athletic Direct Reports (ADR) group.  The ADRs discussed FLSA, sports sponsorship, and FASFA deadlines in relation to NLI signing periods.  They will have a conference call on February 10th.

III. FAR Meeting – October 7, 2016 (Supplement #3)
a. John Pierce and Jim Crawley were selected as the two conference nominees to attend the FARA Advanced Symposium in Fall 2017. 

IV. SWA Meeting – October 24, 2016 (Supplement #4)

a. The SWAs met on October 24th at Chestnut Hill.  Dr. Ernst presented about the concussion education program at CHC and the peer educators provided feedback as well.  A representative from the health center provided information about mental wellness.  

V. President’s Council Meeting – November 7, 2016 (Supplement #5)
a. After reviewing the Georgian Court proposal, the presidents requested the concept be further developed.  Mark Corino requested the original committee/group who assisted in formatting the proposal reconvene and make the necessary changes.  
b. The presidents approved the proposed modification of the CACC Constitution.  It will now read, “The CACC shall pay for all officials’ fees during a conference tournament; however, the host school shall absorb any other costs to run the tournament, with the exception of rental fees for golf and tennis.  Extraordinary circumstances for other sports can also be considered by the Executive Committee of the Presidents Council.”  Tom Shirley believes this section of the Constitution should also state that banquet costs are covered by the conference office.  This will be added to each of the sport operating codes instead.  
c. The presidents approved the Investment Committee’s recommendation to invest $200K in mutuals and to put $150K into CD and kept in the money market.
d. Finally, the presidents approved the establishment of a CACC Hall of Fame legacy category for consideration of potential honorees from institutions that are no longer in the conference.

VI. Athletic Trainers Meeting – January 10, 2017 (Supplement #6)
a. The ATs met at Georgian Court on January 10th.  Those who attended the EATA Convention shared some information with the group.  The ATs were briefed on the independent medical care and hardship waiver proposals that will be voted on at the NCAA Convention.  The ATs inquired about the length of the Henry Schein contract and several voiced concerns.  Laura Liesman requested the components of the contract be included in a document for institutions to reference.

VII. Sports Information Directors Meeting – January 10, 2017 (Supplement #7)
a. The third installment of winter highlights will be taking place soon and each school will have their own day on CACC website.  The features will focus on student-athlete career goals and how the student-athlete experience will assist in accomplishing those goals.   Summer features will highlight additional student-athletes along with coaches and administrators.  Doug is currently working on a CACC podcast series.  Hall of Fame nominations are due April 1st.

VIII. SAAC Meeting – September 30, 2016 (Supplement #8) – Storm Glautier
a. During the SAAC meeting, the convention legislation and grid completion process were reviewed.  Fan and spectator behavior was also a topic of discussion.  The next CACC/ECC SAAC retreat will be held at NYIT on March 31st and April 1st, 2017.

IX. National SAAC Update – Storm Glautier (Supplement #9)
a. Division II SAAC gave $50K to Team IMPACT to help fund new staffing positions.  70 children were matched in Division 2 this year.  The CACC is ranked first in hours recorded using the Helper Helper app.  Two institutions per conference will be accepted to attend the Apple Conference.   Laura Liesman commended Storm for his representation at the Management Council meeting.  Storm was voted on as a new Management Council representative.  The NCAA will be hosting super regional SAAC meetings over the course of the next few years.

X. Management Council – Laura Liesman and Robin Arnold
a. The straw poll results suggested that all 18 proposals will pass at the convention.   Surveys will be distributed to institutions by the degree completion working group to gather feedback.  The working group has been discussing why athletic achievement is even considered when the grants are awarded and why only individuals who received athletic aid are eligible.  The supplemental distribution funds will be allocated on Monday, January 23rd.  The CACC graduation rate is 63% and ASR is 80%.  The CACC is 4th in the country in both categories.

XI. Division II Legislative Proposals (Supplements #10A-C) – NCAA Staff
a. 2017-1 (2-3): Would allow an individual to receive actual and necessary expenses for outside competition from an outside sponsor other than an agent, school rep, booster or professional sports organization.  Supported:  12-1
b. 2017-2 (2-4):  Allows student-athletes to accept prize money in individual sports for performance in summer competitions, provided they money does not exceed actual and necessary expenses.  Has to come from the sponsors of the event.  Supported:  12-0-1.  
c. 2017-3 (2-5):  Permits a student athlete to participate in a tryout with a professional team or allow the team to conduct medical examinations at any time, provided the student-athlete does not miss class.  Supported:  13-0
d. 2017-4 (2-6):  Eliminates the requirement that all money derived from promotional activities go directly to the member institution, conference or charitable organization.   The proposal also eliminates the requirement for the charitable organizations you work with to sign a release statement, but would require schools to provide educational materials to those organizations to ensure the proper use of a student-athlete’s name, likeness and appearance.  Supported:  13-0.
e. 2017-5 (2-7):  Would eliminate the requirement of D2 schools to attain permission to contact when recruiting potential NAIA transfers.  However, schools would need to notify the NAIA schools of their intent to recruit those students. Supported:  11-2
f. 2017-6 (2-8):  Would permit an institution to waive, pay in advance or guarantee payment of any institutional pre-enrollment fee for a PSA who has committed to the school.  Current legislation only allows schools to pay those fees on the backend rather than upfront.  Supported:  12-1-0.
g. 2017-7 (2-16):  Permit teams during the nonchampionship segment to miss class to travel to Alaska, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, or Canada once every four years to compete against schools in those areas and vice versa. (schools in those locations could miss class to host those competitions).  Supported:  8-4-1.
h. 2017-8 (2-18):  Change minimum number of contests required to meet sport sponsorship in women’s lacrosse from 8 to 10 and 9 to 15 in volleyball.  This aligns with the championship selection criteria minimums (10 and 15).  Supported: 13-0.
i. CONSENT PACKAGE (1-8):  Supported: 13-0
j. 2017-9 (2-17): Amend the Division II philosophy statement to reflect recent brand enhancement efforts, including Make It Yours.  Supported: 13-0
k. 2017-10 (2-2):  This proposal clarifies the post-enrollment academic misconduct activities, the individuals to whom the activities apply and violations of such activities.  Supported: 13-0
l. 2017-11 (2-1):  Requires institutions to designate an athletics healthcare administrator to oversee the institution’s athletic health care administration and delivery.  The intent is to ensure that head coaches do not have hiring or firing power over the individuals making return to play decisions for the student-athletes.  Supported: 10-2-1.
m. 2017-12 (2-12):  This would only count athletics aid towards individual and team equivalencies.  Currently, other aid received may be counting towards the team scholarship limits unless they meet exemption criteria.  Supported: 13-0.
n. 2017-13 (2-13):  Eliminate term-by-term financial aid awards and would not permit an offer of athletically related financial to be awarded for a period of less than one academic year.  But, exceptions to the rule would also be established (midyear enrollee).  This would provide financial security for student-athletes for an entire year, rather than on a term by term basis.  Supported:  13-0
o. 2017-14 (2-14):  Would permit increases in aid at any time for any reason.  Currently, increases in aid may only occur before the start of the award period.  This would allow institutions to distribute athletics aid as they deem appropriate over the course of the year.  Opposed: 0-13.
p. 2017-15 (2-9):  Eliminates the restrictions on conference offices regarding the production and distribution of recruiting materials to PSAs and or their parents. Currently, conference offices are not permitted to provide recruiting materials to PSAs or parents. Supported: 13-0.
q. 2017-16 (2-10):  Football only.  Abstain
r. 2017-17 (2-11):  Would increase the maximum number of contests or dates of competition that a student-athlete may participate in and still remain eligible for a hardship waiver to three contests or 30 percent of the maximum allowed.  It would also implement a first half of the season requirement.  Currently, the maximum allowed is 2 contests or 20% and there is no first half of the season requirement.  Supported: 13-0; Split the proposal:  Opposed:  0-13; First half of the season: Supported: 13-0; 30% if first half passes:  Supported: 13-0; 30% if first half does not pass: Opposed: 4-9
s. 2017-18 (2-1): This would change the nonchampionship segment in sports other than golf and tennis to a 45-day window, allowing no more than 15 hours per week and 4 hours per day and would require 2 days off per week.  In golf and tennis, it would be a 60-day window, allowing 20 hours per week, 4 per day and requiring 2 days off per week.  Supported:  13-0. 

The Directors Council took a break from 3:26PM until 3:36PM

XII. Championships Committee Meeting – January 19, 2017 (Distributed at Meeting) – Tom Shirley
a. The Championships Committee selected Wilmington University as the Fall 2017 Golf Championship host.  The practice round will be on Saturday, September 30th and the first and second rounds on Sunday and Monday, October 1st and 2nd.  Ben DiNallo made a motion to have Wilmington host the Fall 2017 Golf Championship.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion Passed:  14-0.
b. Bloomfield will not be sponsoring women’s bowling in 2017-18, therefore the CACC will not have a bowling championship in Spring 2018.  Wilmington and Felician will be sponsoring men’s lacrosse in Spring 2018.  Chestnut Hill and Dominican will be leaving the ECC and Georgian Court and Post will go from independent status to league affiliation.   With those six schools sponsoring, the CACC will have a men’s lacrosse championship in Spring 2018.  Ronnie Palmer made a motion to have the men’s championship semifinals on Friday, April 27, the women’s semis on Saturday, April 28, and to have both championship finals on Sunday, April 29. Furthermore, to have the men’s banquet on Thursday, April 26 and the women’s banquet on Friday, April 27.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Mark Corino asked if a joint banquet was feasible.  Ronnie Palmer suggested a joint banquet be held on Thursday, all semis on Friday and finals on Saturday.  It would be difficult to get all four semis in on one day.  Motion passed: 14-0.  
c. Ronnie Palmer made a motion to adopt the following Championships Committee recommendation for the 2017-18 basketball championship structure:  The 2018 quarterfinals will begin on the Tuesday immediately following the conclusion of the regular season.  If a school is hosting a single quarterfinal game (regardless of men or women), the game will be played at 7PM. If a school is hosting a quarterfinal doubleheader, then the game times will be 5:30PM & 7:30PM.  The order of games in the quarterfinals will be determined by which gender plays first during championship weekend.   Ben DiNallo seconded.  Motion passed:  14-0.
d. The Committee discussed setting roster limits for the championship banquet and the following games. Roster sizes keep expanding and the cost of putting on the championships has risen with more student-athletes attending banquets and being on the sidelines for the games. The NCAA Championship roster limits were analyzed by the Championships Committee, but the group felt the numbers may be too low from the conference perspective.  Tom Shirley requested roster size limit recommendations be submitted by the Directors Council members to assist in the development of a formal proposal to be reviewed at the March meeting.  
e. The Championships Committee discussed a proposal from the soccer coaches which would require all fields used in quarterfinals to meet NCAA size standards.  The Committee felt it was not feasible for schools to have to secure secondary sites when hosting quarterfinals. However, the Championships Committee will review each future bid for the finals site to see if that institution is utilizing facilities that meet NCAA specifications.  No action was taken on the proposal.
f. Ben DiNallo made the following motion: Each participating team in a conference championship must have a traveling administrator (non-SID) that introduces themselves to the host administrator and/or conference staff to let them know they are in attendance and can help with any issues that may arise (fans, students, etc.).  Laura Liesman seconded.  The Directors Council agreed a non-working SID may serve as that administrator.  Keith Davie asked if this should include golf.  Ronnie Palmer requested the wording be changed to “staff member” rather than “administrator.”  This will be revisited in March.
g. The 2017-18 Championship dates were reviewed and approved by the Championships Committee.  The Committee discussed the single-game elimination quarterfinal round of the baseball championship. 

XIII. Men’s Lacrosse Schedule
a. Version 1 is a 10-game conference schedule where everyone plays each other twice.  In versions 2 and 3 everyone plays each other once.  Version 2 is spread out over Saturdays with the exception of one weekday game.  Version 3 is 5-game schedule with midweek games.  The ECC plays their conference schedule on Saturdays.  Laura Liesman pointed out that version 3 leaves March dates open.  Lynn Tubman made a motion to adopt schedule version 3.  Laura Liesman seconded.   Motion passed: 5-1-8.  Dan Mara attended a meeting on Wednesday of men’s college lacrosse commissioners.  The hope is that the CACC will secure the same men’s lacrosse assignor as the NE-10 and ECC. 

XIV. Tennis Format (Supplement #11)
a. The Directors Council reviewed the format recommendations submitted by Ryan Gargullo (CHC) following his Coaches Connection call.  The Directors Council took no action.

XV. DII ADA Report – Mark Corino
a. Members from D2ADA and D2CCA formed a subcommittee to evaluate officiating in Division 2.  
b. The NCAA will be providing a $1000 credit for institutions and conferences to purchase promotional items from Source One Digital.   At least $500 needs to be spent on signage and the credit expires August 31st.  
c. All but three CACC ADs are D2ADA members.  There are grants available for new ADs to attend NACDA as well as for ADs who have not attended in at least five years.  Laura, Joe, and Mark plan to attend NACDA this year.  

XVI. NCAA Compliance Think Tank – Mark Corino
a. A committee has been formed to assess the culture of compliance.  A larger summit will take place this year to consider legislative and policy changes and to brainstorm ideas on how NCAA staff can support compliance coordinators more appropriately.  Mark Corino is serving on this committee.  

XVII. Foundation for the Future
a. Conferences have five years to spend $50,000 on approved initiatives.  Mark Corino requested the ADs submit spending proposals to the conference office.  

XVIII. MOAA Grant (NACDA) 
a. Terrence Stewart (GCU) will be the CACC’s first nominee and Ryan Gargullo (CHC) will be the second nominee.   

XIX. CACC Intra-Conference Transfer Policy (Supplements #12A-C) – Tom Shirley
a. Laura Liesman made a motion to add “(undergraduate or graduate)” to the CACC Intra-Conference Transfer Policy.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion passed:  13-1. 

XX. Sports Sponsorship (Supplement #13)
a. No additional changes were made to the sponsorship chart.

XXI. Old/New Business
a. Add that conference pays for all approved banquet expenses for travel party. Tom Shirley made a motion to add to each sport code that all approved banquet expenses for travel parties will be covered by the Championship Enhancement fund through the conference office.  Ben DiNallo seconded. Motion Passed:  14-0.

XXII. Next Meeting – 9:00 AM, March 20, 2017 @ Caldwell University

Meeting adjourned at 4:43PM
The Directors Council met in Executive Session at 4:45PM
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